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The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Permanent Representative of Belize to the OAS and Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, Ambassador Nestor Mendez, to consider the matters on the order of business, document CP/CSH-1399/12.

The following delegations participated in this meeting: Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Mexico, Nicaragua, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
1. Presentation of the report of the Inter-American Defense College on the “Seminar on illegal arms trafficking” (February 6, 2012) [AG/RES. 2627 (XLI-O/11)]

Rear Admiral Jeffrey Lemmons, Director of the Inter-American Defense College, presented a report on the “Seminar on illicit arms trafficking,” held on February 6, 2012. The report was distributed as document CP/CSH-1401/12 and the presentation thereon as document CP/CSH/INF.314/12.

The Delegation of Brazil expressed the view that the focus ought to be on the multidimensional aspect of security with a perspective that includes social factors. It also asked the College to explain a little further the specific conclusions reached at this seminar and to explore other opportunities to raise this issue.

Commending this College, the Delegation of the United States noted that those recommendations should be addressed by the CIFTA.

The Delegation of Haiti said it was interested in continuing to send students to the College, and reported that two police officers and one Ministry of Justice employee had been sent.

Rear Admiral Lemmons stressed the importance of selecting suitable students for the College as this was an investment in the next generation. Replying to the query from Brazil, he said that decisions are made in the countries based on opportunities offered and on the different pressures that exist. During the discussion, it was noted that each of these pressures needed to be looked at as a matter of importance.
2. Consideration of the “Annual Report of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE)” (CP/doc.4201/12)

The annual report of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism, contained in document CP/doc.4704/12, was presented by the Delegation of Guatemala, in its capacity as this Committee's current Chair.

The Committee took note of this report, which is also mentioned in the CSH report that is to be referred to the Permanent Council.
3. Consideration of the draft resolution “Advancing Hemispheric Security: A Multidimensional Approach” (CP/CSH-1386/12 rev. 5)

The draft resolution “Advancing Hemispheric Security: A Multidimensional Approach” was considered by the delegations. The comments thereon are contained in document CP/CSH-1386/12 rev. 6 corr. 1.

4. Other business

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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